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Lancashire Archery Association 

Junior Newsletter August 2010
It’s that time of year again when I am thinking about teams for the inter-counties match (this year to be held in Yorkshire) and the squad sessions for over the winter. If you are interested in being included in either (or both) please complete the form attached to this Newsletter.
This outdoor season has seen Lancashire juniors representing their county and region and putting in good performances at shoots around the country. 

Once again we struggled to find a full team for the match against Cheshire which was held in Warrington in April. The final result was a win for Cheshire with only our girl compounds winning their section. I am aware that one of the difficulties with this shoot has been the need for juniors (or their parents) to send in and fund their own entries. I now have agreement from the Lancashire committee that they will fund a number of places for this tournament so that the match can continue – more details early next year.

In June we once again had representatives shooting for the Northern Counties against East Midlands. Congratulations to those who were selected. I know there were others who were on the reserve list. 
At the end of June Orrell Archers hosted the junior championships at Wigan RUFC. We had a beautifully sunny day it was good to see so many Lancashire juniors taking part (with numbers increasing right up to 2 days before when the last of the late entries arrived!) Those who were there will know Orrell put on an excellent shoot for us and I thank them for the efficient way the field party worked and we were all kept fed by Anne Clayton. We were also pleased to welcome Kate Moss the Archery GB National Schools and Young People coordinator as our Lady Paramount. She was also pleased to have the opportunity to talk to many of you and your parents about your ideas for the way forward for junior archery – I think the sweets she used a bribe helped to persuade people to talk. Rachel Hindle (recurve) and Megan Blackburn (barebow), who were both shooting the Bristol 5, have submitted national record claims. These will be decided at the end of the year when all the claims have been received as this round has not previously been eligible for National Records.
I saw several of our juniors at the Junior FITA Star and National Championships at Lilleshall at the beginning of July. It was good to see so many from Lancashire taking part and even better to see so many winning awards, especially as the weather was so bad on the Sunday that the rounds were shortened to Westerns. Congratulations to Jack Grogan (2nd on Saturday and Sunday), Lauren Mayor (3rd on Saturday, 4th on Sunday), Rachel Hindle 1st on Saturday, 3rd on Sunday), and Nathaniel Wadsworth (4th on Sunday). Congratulations also go to Jack and Rachel who were part of the NCAS team and Jack Grogan, Rachel Hindle, Adam Finan, Nathaniel Wadsworth (recurves), Lauren Mayor, Samantha Clayton and Chris Barlow (compounds) who made up the Lancashire teams. The recurve team were 7th of 23 and the compound team 8th of 13.   
The next opportunity to represent the county will be the inter-county match in October (2nd) which this year will be held in Yorkshire. If you want to be considered for selection please return the form at the end of the newsletter with your scores. Please also return the form of you want to be included in this winter’s junior squad sessions. New juniors are always welcome – the only requirement is that you want to improve your archery and that, at some time in the future you would like to be considered for the county junior team. Sessions are usually held on 4 Saturday afternoons, 1 each in November, January, February and March.
Before then I hope to see as many of you as possible at shoots around the county.
Good shooting,

Helen
Lancashire Archery Association
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Are you interested in representing Lancashire as a member of the Junior Archery Team? You need to be available, should you be selected, on Saturday 2nd October 2010 and be able to travel to Driffield, Yorkshire.
If so you need to send me some information about yourself and your scores this year.

Please also fill in this form if you wish to be considered for Junior Squad.

Please complete both pages of  the form below and return it to:

Helen Woodcock, 34 Huddersfield road, Diggle, Oldham OL3 5NT by 17th September 2008 or e-mail to lancashirejuniors@yahoo.co.uk .

Name: 





Date of birth: 


Address: 











GNAS number: 



Club: 





Bow type: 







Phone: 







e-mail: 









I wish to be considered for (*please delete as appropriate):

*LAA Junior team on 2nd October and Junior Squad

*LAA Junior squad only (not able to travel to Yorkshire) 

Please list your best scores for this year for Bristols and Metrics. If you haven’t shot enough of the long rounds please put in other scores which include your longest distance.

	Date
	Round
	Place
	Score

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


 Archer’s signature: 








Parent’s signature: 













